
Frederick Peak Golf Course Board Meeting 

Regular Meeting 

Frederick Peak Golf Course clubhouse 

April 14th, 2021 

A regular meeting of the Frederick Peak Golf Course Board was held on April 14th, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. at the Frederick Peak Golf 

Course clubhouse, the same notice of meeting was given according to law.  All of the proceedings hereafter shown were taken 

while the meeting was open to the public.  A public Information Agenda Packet was available at the public information table.  

Notice of Open Meetings Act was provided as required by law. 

Present at the meeting were board members Devin Muirhead, Andrew Getty, Wally Balliet, Mike Jordan, and Eric Wackler. Staff 

present included Director of Golf Jacob Fuehrer and Clubhouse manager Andrew Parks.  

Mr. Muirhead called the meeting to order at 6:05pm. A copy of the March 10th minutes was distributed to all. Mr. Jordan 

motioned to approve the past minutes, and Mr. Getty seconded that motion. Motion carried 5-0.  

No member of the public was present to comment. 

Clubhouse items were discussed first. Membership sales were good so far with over 100 memberships of various classes having 

been sold. 2 corporate memberships had been purchased for the first time ever. Phone lines were down at the time of the 

meeting. Allo fiber optic services had not yet been installed, but should be soon. Clubhouse employees are going to do online 

TIPS training this season. Parks  is working with distributors to get a beer tap behind the bar, with hopes of distributing a local 

beer on site. Fuehrer and Parks may pursue getting as many as six more carts to better suit the needs of the course this season. 

More carts will definitely be needed in the next lease agreement. The clubhouse will be staffed with Parks and 4 part time 

employees for the season as of now. Parks may hire more help if he can find it. New apparel will be added to the shelves when 

the current inventory sells out. 

Both the Men’s and Women’s golf leagues will govern themselves this season. The women are having a meeting on April 19th, 

and the Men are having a meeting on May 5th. The women intend to start play on May 11th; the men on May 12th. Couples 

league will begin in the late summer after the women's league wraps up.  

On the Grounds side, all the equipment, carts, and irrigation are working well. The staff will be filled with part time workers, as 

no full time employee could be found. Several high school students will begin working when school gets out. Possibly still 

looking for one more part time laborer. The Toro fairway aerator has been delivered, and Jacob plans to slice the fairways this 

spring. The greens will be solid tine aerated in mid May. Fertilizer and chemical orders are scheduled to arrive on April 15th. 

Some projects that Jacob intends to work on this season include construction of a turf nursery, seeding some native areas, and 

adding fence in the parking lot.  

In new business, the golf course may looking into advertising in Nebraska Life Magazine if a grant is available. A ¼ page ad for 1 

issue is $500.  

In other business, Devin Muirhead  motioned to change the position of secretary from Wally Balliet to Andrew Getty. Mike 

Jordan seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0 with Getty abstaining from the vote.  

All agenda items covered, Mike Jordan made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 pm. Devin Muirhead seconded the 

motion. Meeting adjourned.  

 

 


